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ORDER 

  
 
 DISPOSITION:   MODIFIED STAFF RECOMMENDATION ADOPTED 

 
 On October 11, 2010, PacifiCorp, dba Pacific Power (Pacific Power), filed a request 

for acknowledgement of the final shortlist of bids in its 2008 request for proposal (RFP).  On 
October 29, 2010, the Oregon Independent Evaluator, Accion Group, filed its Final Report of 
Pacific Power’s 2008 All Source RFP with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
(Commission).  On November 10, 2010, the Oregon Independent Evaluator, Boston Pacific, filed 
its Closing Report on Pacific Power’s All Source RFP with the Commission. 

 
 On December 14, 2010, the Staff of the Commission presented its Staff Report, 

attached as Appendix A, at the Commission’s regularly scheduled Public Meeting.  Staff originally 
provided a two-part recommendation to the Commission:  (1) acknowledge the final shortlist of 
bidders in Pacific Power’s 2008 RFP; and (2) direct the company to continue to access the prudence 
of acquiring a specific number of resources.  At the Public Meeting, Staff limited its 
recommendation to acknowledgment of the final short list.   

 
 The Commission declined to address the specific number of resources needed by 

Pacific Power.  Instead, it indicated that Pacific Power should continue to evaluate its resource need 
and make prudent resource decisions.  The Commission acknowledged that Pacific Power had 
conducted a fair and open bidding process and had selected the best resources for the final shortlist.  
The Commission adopted Staff’s revised recommendation.   

 
  
































